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Minutes of the Board of Library Trustees – November 7, 2012 – 7:03PM

Brookline, NH

Present:     Ed Cook             

 
John Lindgren


Louise Price 
                  Steve Russo                      
Myra Emmons, Director 
Helen Ballou (from 7:16)

      Tad Putney, Town Administrator
Jodi Tochko


Ann Somers
Old Business:
Minutes:
Upon motion by Ed, seconded by John, it was moved to accept the minutes of the Board of Library Trustees’ meeting of October 2, 2012.  Motion passed unanimously.
Treasurer’s Report:  
John stated that this year’s library budget is, in general, in good shape for this time of year. The Library’s budget presentation to the selectmen is scheduled for November 13 at 7PM.

Director's Report:
- Myra submitted the Director’s Report (see attached).
- Circulation is up 1,000 from last year. 

New Business:
Public Input
Tad Putney:

- Russ is leaving; the town will be advertising for a new IT person, who will work on Library IT issues as Russ has done.

- The Annex roof is leaking and needs to be repaired.  The Food Pantry will move out probably late summer, to the lower level of Town Hall,  The Town is considering whether to repair and keep or sell the Annex. There was a discussion of alternatives and how it would impact the Library’s and Friend’s stored books there.  Jodi Tochko suggested that the Town remove the lean-to of the Annex (which has the leaking roof) and then turning the building over to the Library as a Library Annex.  She suggested it would be very convenient to use the Annex for booksales instead of Brusch Hall. The Friends collect      $ 2,400 – 3,000 in Book & Bake Sale proceeds, which are used for Library programs.

- As a result of this discussion, Ed established an Annex Study Committee with Myra, Jodi, and Louise as members, and John and Ed as auxiliary members.  This committee will study how the Annex could be used and what the alternatives are to using the Annex.
- The present Town website is dated.  The Town has hired the Virtual Towns and Schools Company to re-do the website.  The Library website will continue to be part of the Town website.  Myra and Ed will offer input to the town on the Library’s website needs.

Assistant Director’s Position
Myra reported that the incumbent is leaving for a full time job at another library.  After discussion, it was decided that the job posting will emphasize the most essential aspects of the position which are being 2nd in charge of the library and cataloging duties.  Programming might become the responsibility of a separate position. 
Upon motion by Helen, seconded by Ed, the meeting was adjourned at 9:03PM.  The Board will meet with the Selectmen about the 2013 budget on Tuesday November 13 at 7PM.  The next regular Board meeting will be held on Tuesday, December4, 2012 at 7PM.

Submitted, 


Steve Russo
